The Beninoise-Harvest

A Compassion of Christ World Mission Newsletter P.O. Box 2982 Philadelphia, PA 19141

Winter 2009 www.compassionofchrist.homestead.com

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year from the Field!

I first of all wish to thank the Lord for the June Benin Team, Adriane Chubb, Julia Wilkins, Shirley Burgess, and especially my Pastors, Rev. J. Dykeman and Sandra Brown for coming to get more vision of what God wants to do in the nations, especially this little one called Benin. They returned to the States and have gotten the entire church body motivated and involved in supplying Bibles to the 5 national missionaries for the over 20 villlages in which they minister. Glory to God!







The "We Need Shoes" Drive - A Success





What's In A Name:

We have been blessed this year with many children entering the school whose names God has used to speak to me and encourage me. We have Beni (*French for Blessing*), Hosana (*Praises*), Glory, Hope, double the Grace, and Amour (*French for love*).

Let Them Come:

I praise God also for returning back to Benin to find the enrollment at both schools, Calavi and Agondoton (village) booming, especially with the Kindergarten classes. We have about 55 children in Calavi (four classes) and 51 in the village with 3 classes. The Calavi School is about 90% indigenous, and financially self-supportive, I've got about 2 more years to finish working my way out of a job.

Prayer Request - Before we can move forward with the next phase of construction, our land papers need to be finalized. Please pray for a quick breakthrough in the approval process.



Thank You!

C.C.W.M. would like to thank everyone who supported this year's Sponsorship Dinner and the "We Need Shoes" drive for the children of Benin. We asked for shoes and "We Got Shoes"! With over 500 pair donated, we were able to share our blessing with the children in Haiti. Thanks ever so much!

The Haitian Review

Caribbean Christmas Child - The " All I Want For Christmas is a Toothbrush !" Campaign.

We thank the following groups and churches for responding to this humble Christmas request from our children in Haiti for mere toiletries and a "dollar store" toy. Caribbean Christmas is once again a success because of you, may God continue to bless and use you richly!



Bethany AME, Pa.

Deliverance Evang. Church. Sunday School, Pa.

Harambe Baptist Church, Pa.

Restoration Worship Center, De.

Triumphant Faith Worship Center International, Pa.



Thank you to the Caribbean Christmas Child team that went into Haiti to distribute the gift packs to the students. They also held an Educational Training Seminar, a Medical Clinic and presented a Christmas play for the children.. Merci Jesus.

In His Service, Brenda